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March 6, 2019 
 
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 
C/O Commission Secretariat 
280 Slater Street, P.O. Box 1046, Station B 
Ottawa, ON  K1P 5S9 
 
 
RE: Intervention for CNL CNSC Hearing – PGP Liquid Effluent Release Limits 
 
 
The Municipality of Clarington is pleased to have the opportunity to provide the CNSC 
with an intervention regarding Canadian Nuclear Laboratories’ (“CNL”) application to 
amend the Port Granby Long-Term Low-Level Radioactive Waste Management Project 
Licence. We have attached a brief memo from our Municipal Peer Review Team 
(“MPRT”). At this time, the Municipality does not have any concerns with the release 
limits as proposed. 
 

Regards, 

 

Anthony S. Cannella 
Director of Engineering Services 
Municipality of Clarington 
40 Temperance Street 
Bowmanville, ON L1C 3A6 
(905) 623-3379, Ext. 2302 
 

CC:  David Hardy, Hardy Stevenson & Associates Limited  
William McCrae, CIMA+ 

 Brendan McKenzie, Canadian Nuclear Laboratories 
 

 



 

 

Memo 
To:  Tony Cannella, Director of Engineering, Municipality of Clarington 

CC:  Dave Hardy, Director, MPRT; Will McCrae, Project Manager, MPRT  

From:  Lauren Wingham-Smith, Project Engineer, MPRT 

Date:  March 6, 2019 

Re:  Intervention for CNL CNSC Hearing – PGP Liquid Effluent Release 
Limits 

  

 

This memo is to support The Municipality of Clarington (“The Municipality”) for an intervention to the Canadian 
Nuclear Safety Commission (“CNSC”) for the Canadian Nuclear Laboratories (“CNL”) public hearing on March 
22, 2019 to amend the release limits of liquid effluent (“release limits”) in its Waste Nuclear Substance Licence 
for the Port Granby Long-Term Low-Level Radioactive Waste Management Project (Port Granby Project).  

The Municipality is continuously provided scheduled monthly updates at a Project Coordination Meeting, as well 
as communications as needed in between the meetings. As such, the Municipality was informed of the 
proposed release limits several months ago. The values that have been provided in CNL’s hearing 
documentation CMD 19-H101.1, as well as the CNSC’s hearing documentation CMD 19-H101, match the 
values that were provided to The Municipality.  

The Municipal Peer Review Team (“MPRT”) reviewed the proposed effluent release limits and did not have any 
major concerns with the values. Therefore, the MPRT do not have concerns with the application of these 
release limits.  




